June 23, 1966

The Honorable Peter W. Rodiso, Jr. The House of Representatives Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Rodino:

I wish to thank you for your untiring efforts in behalf of the members of our staff who are affected by the immigration changes proposed in your bill, HR 1139. Knowing the many problems which you and all members of Congress face, your faith in us and your determination to effect a change is most gratifying to all at Free Europe.

As the time for adjournment of Congress draws closer, the people involved understandably wish to be of assistance to you in whatever way possible in securing passage of the bill. I agree that we at Free Europe should do everything possible, but I feel we should be guided on this by you. Therefore, if it is possible, I would appreciate your estimate of the prospects for passage of the bill and your recommendations as to how we might assist you.

Thank you again for your concern.

Sincerely yours.

John Richardson, Jr.

KEK:mmh